Writing Instruction in the Disciplines Committee
Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2012 at 3:30pm
Horrabin Hall 60

Present:  Kristine Kelly (Chair), Neil Baird, Marisol Garrido, Joel Gruver, Michael Lukkarinen, Cecil Tarrant III

Absent:  Mary Hogg, Courtney Blankenship, Magdelyn Helwig
I. The meeting was called to order at 3:30pm by Chair Kelly. 

II. Welcome from Faculty Senate Chair

Faculty Senate Chair, Steve Rock, expressed the Senate’s gratitude for the service that the WID committee provides each year.

III. Minutes from the April 12, 2012 meeting were approved.

IV. Election of Temporary WID recording secretary for Fall 2012. Gloria Delany-Barmann volunteered.  A motion was made/and approved for the Fall 2012 position. 

V. The committee discussed a WID course proposal for Econ 350: Economics of Poverty and Discrimination. The committee posed questions regarding prerequisites, the possibilities available for students to revise and resubmit papers, and the variety of topics on which students report. Also discussed was the issue of style and how the students are guided in this respect (Hacker Guide).  Motion was made to approve the course. Motion passed. 

VI. The committee discussed a WID course proposal for Spanish 320, Spanish for Heritage Speakers. There was discussion regarding the purpose of the course, definition of a heritage language learner, and types/length of assignments for students.  A motion was made to approve course upon the editing of typos in the proposal. Motion passed. 

VII. The committee discussed WID course proposal for German 326: Conversation and Composition II. The committee posed questions regarding weekly assignments, and opportunities for revisions. There were also questions about journal writing assignments and the type of guidance/correction provided for that activity. Suggestion was made to include the Disability Resource Center in the ADA section. Motion was made to approve the course. Motion passed. 

VIII. Review of WID Policies and Procedures

Chair Kelly indicated that the WID policies have not been updated since 2009 and not substantially since 2004. Some issues of concern were:

a. Student member as voting member—Committee voted in favor of making undergraduate student a voting member. 

b. Dr. Baird suggested that we revisit the guidelines by revisiting the form and the notion of students learning to write to produce knowledge in their discipline. The committee created an ad hoc committee to revisit these issues consisting of Drs. Baird, Gruver, and Lukkarinen. 

c. Need to add BGS online writing designation to the WID Committee’s policies and procedures

IX. The committee viewed and discussed the WID overenrollment for Fall 2012

a. Only one course is currently overenrolled (FCS490, 32 students enrolled)

X. Old Business

a. WID Journal-ready to hand off to someone. Bill Thompson was suggested as an individual who might assume this responsibility. 

b.    The committee tabled discussion of English 280 for next meeting on October 11, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Gloria Delany-Barmann, Recording Secretary for Fall 2012

